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Dear chevre,

There is a midrash that I love from the Talmud,* on
B’midbar 7:9, that notices a repetition in the Torah text.
We are told that “to the children of Kehat, [Moses] gave
nothing, because on them was holy work, lifted on their
shoulders.” Themidrash asks: if the text already says that
the work was “on their shoulders,” why the seemingly
extraneous word “lifted?” Citing proof texts from Psalms
and Isaiah where the word lift is connected to the act of

singing (raising voices, raising a song), it answers by saying that in this verse,
lifted signifies that the b’nei Kehat were singing. Song can lift burdens, and
song can raise Torah.

Song can organize our muscle movements, help us move in a rhythm for a
repetitive task, and synchronize large groups of people for efficiency. Song
can focus and express emotion. Song turns work into pleasure and em-
powers us to connect ethically and empathetically with one another.

When we could not meet in person, communal song waned. Our burdens,
unlifted by song, got heavier. Being able to sing again, livewith other humans,
has often moved me to tears of gratitude this past year. It is irreplaceable. To
gather in our sanctuary and share song is a gift once more within our reach.

This month, there are two particular services where the sound of our
combined voices will lift us all. At our tricongregational Tisha b’Av in Andover
on Saturday, August 6, the music of our Megillat Eicha, our choir, and our
traditionalMa’arivmelodies are poised to both express and lift the heaviness
of destruction, exile, and self-betrayal and help us explore Jewish resilience.
Six days later, Rabbi Micah Shapiro will lead us in a singing-out Shabbat
“Nariya” evening service on Friday, August 12, sponsored by our Music
Committee. Come sing together. Let’s lift up holiness through song and enjoy
one another’s presence.

On both the saddest day of the Jewish year and on its most common and
most joyful holiday, our song has work to do.

Looking forward to singing with you!
Cantor Vera

* Arachin 11a

Shabbat and Service Schedule
August 2022

Please check the website and Shavuon for the
most current information. For services where a
Zoom tech is unavailable, the siddur will not be
shared on screen.

Friday, August 5
Tot Shabbat Service (Winnekenni Park) 6:00 pm
Candle Lighting 7:41 pm

Saturday, August 6
Parashat D’varim
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Cantor Vera using Mishkan T’filah
Israel Chavurah noon
Tisha b’Av Service 7:30 pm
(at Congregation Beth Israel)

Friday, August 12
Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 pm
with special guest Rabbi Micah Shapiro
Candle Lighting 7:32 pm

Saturday, August 13
Parashat Va’etchanan
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Cantor Vera using Sim Shalom
Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm

Friday, August 19
Candle Lighting 7:22 pm

Saturday, August 20
Parashat Eikev
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Elisheva Pripas using Mishkan T’filah
Weekly Parashah Study noon

Friday, August 26
Candle Lighting 7:10 pm

Saturday, August 27
Parashat R’eih
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Cantor Vera using Sim Shalom
Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm

When we could not meet in person, communal song
waned. Our burdens, unlifted by song, got heavier.
Being able to sing again, live with other humans, has
often moved me to tears of gratitude this past year.

https://www.templeemanu-el.org
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Dear Fellow Congregants:

Summer is for relaxing, reviewing the
previous year, and preparing for the new
one. I usually close out the summer with
a beach vacation. This may not be in the
cards this year, but since it is summer, I
am taking stock of my own physical and
emotional house. I’m also reviewing
where we are as a temple, and I’d like to
share these thoughts with you.

As August begins and summer starts to wind down, we at
Temple Emanu-El are readying the building for our big fall
events: the High Holy Days and the return of religious school
students and teachers. A huge thank you to Don, our cus-
todian, and Lisa, our executive administrator, for all they do to
keep the temple running smoothly, both inside and out, all year
long. Our committees are organizing fall events, and Cantor
Vera is preparing the variety of High Holy Day services we’ll be
offering. We could use your help! If you are interested in
assisting with High Holy Day preparation (ushering, handing
out/delivering prayer books for those who won’t be in person,
etc.), please reach out to Lisa (office@TempleEmanu-El.org or
978.373.361) or me (president@TempleEmanu-El.org). We
look forward to hearing from any members interested in
volunteering.

Just a few weeks ago, we wished Nancy, our former executive
director, best wishes as she joined her husband, Michael, in
retirement. It was tough to see Nancy leave the office at the
end of June, but we know that it wasn’t really goodbye; it was
l’hitraot, see you again soon. Nancy has been such a
committed part of our Temple Emanu-El community. We were
blessed to have her in our lives for over twenty-four years, and
we look forward to seeing her in the greater community,
hearing about the vital Vitamin D she has gotten vacationing
down south, and gushing over pictures of her beautiful grand-
daughter. To me, Nancy was so much more than just our
executive director. She had her finger on the pulse of our
community. She knew the details of our individual lives. And,
personally, she was a great sounding board and support
system. L’hitraot, Nancy. We wish you all the best on your next
adventures, and we appreciate all you have done for us.

If you haven’t already met Lisa Anthony, our new executive
administrator, I encourage you to call or email her and
introduce yourself. Lisa is quickly getting to know our
membership and is already deep in the details of the day-to-
day operations at the temple. She is easy to talk to and
incredibly friendly. I hope you will reach out and welcome her
to our family. She is excited to join Temple Emanu-El and looks
forward to getting to know all our members.

Aswe start a newfiscal year (July 1), it is also time to look at our
financial wins and our challenges. We have been blessed by
the good planning of the temple’s forebears, who established
an endowment for our congregation years ago. Unfortunately,
we have needed to rely on this endowment in recent years to
pay for the upkeep of our physical structure. Additionally, our
revenue from dues does not cover the full breadth of the costs

COMMUNITY NEWS
WELCOME NEWMEMBERS

Jules and Judi Rutstein

MAZEL TOV

Amy and Ross Moldoff, on the birth of their granddaughter
Betty Elisse Esses, daughter of Allison and Abraham Esses
Paula Breger, on receiving the Association of Jewish
Libraries (AJL) 2022 President's Award for outstanding
contributions in service to the organization and on being
named chair of the AJL Jewish Fiction Award Committee

TODAH RABBAH

The Social Action Committee, for serving a meal at the
Community Center on July 18
Zoom techs Claire Breger-Belsky and Joy Silvey

CONDOLENCES

Dotty Baker, on the death of her sister-in-law Rhoda
Wolpert
Janet Cowan, on the death of her husband, Larry Cowan
Judith Cowan, on the death of her brother Larry Cowan
Amy Moldoff, on the death of her father, Jacob “Jack” Price

of running a building our size, even with our small (and mighty)
staff. If you see your dues bill and wonder Where does that
moneygo?, feel free to reachout for details. In short, just know
that we are fiscally responsible and do our best to offer the
most to our congregation on a very thin budget. We do not
have anyfluff in our budget, andweneed revenuebeyonddues
to maintain our level of offerings. Every donation to the Jewish
Continuity Fund makes a difference to our financial well-being.
I encourage you to join me in making pledges to celebrate the
various simchahs you encounter by contributing to the Jewish
Continuity Fund. These donations have a multifold benefit: you
support the temple, the person who has the simchah appre-
ciates your recognition, and you feel good for supporting your
Jewish community. It’s truly a win-win-win.

Stay cool in these hot days and enjoy the remainder of your
summer. It won’t be long before we see the Torah scrolls
wrapped in white for Rosh HaShanah. I look forward to seeing
you soon.

L’Shalom,

Jenn Lampron
President

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL

Choir Rehearsals
August 3, 11, 17, and 28

7:00 pm

Upcoming Temple Meetings

Executive Committee
August 10 @ 7:00 pm

Religious Practices Committee
August 24 @ 7:30 pm

Faculty Orientation
August 31 @ 4:00 pm

Board of Directors
August 31 @ 7:00 pm

Dear Religious School Families of Temple Emanu-El,

We hope you’re enjoying your summer and this run of good
weather! Preparations for the 2022–2023 religious school
year are underway, and it’s time to register your children.

Please complete the online registration form and indicate if
you wish to pay by a credit card on file. To use another credit
card, please contact Lisa at office@TempleEmanu-El.org or
978.373.3861. Checks should be mailed to the temple; please
note Religious School Registration Fee on the memo line.

Please also review the schedule of fees and tuition, program
description, and school calendar.

If you have any questions about registration, please reach out
to Lynn Martin.

Have a wonderful summer; we’re looking forward to a great
year together!

Andi Hannula, Religious School Committee Chair
Jenn Lampron, President
Cantor Vera Broekhuysen
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UPCOMING SERVICES

• Moving? Email change? Please send us your
new address.

• The deadline for articles and news for the
September bulletin is August 20. Send your
information to office@TempleEmanu-El.org.

Notes from the office—

UPCOMING EVENTS

Israel Chavurah
Saturday

August 6 @ noon
Click to attend.

Join Kavod & T’ruah Clergy for a

Public Lament—
A Gathering for Tisha B’Av

Sunday, August 7, at 5:00 pm

Come together to mourn the
brokenness of our world and

imagine another one.

Outside Temple Beth Zion
Brookline

https://zoom.us/j/951081160
https://zoom.us/j/648219501
https://zoom.us/j/648219501
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83472902385?pwd=L3ZvWWlTWXM5WWFjak43c3lxK29xUT09
mailto:office@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:Nancy@TempleEmanu-El.org
https://www.templeemanu-el.org/adult-education.html
https://zoom.us/j/951081160
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84423343705?pwd=WVR4OVdZR1YvZStkMHdObzRLL1ZmUT09
mailto:office@TempleEmanu-El.org


Lisa Bouchard
Teresa Brugman
Kimberly Callan
Ronna Challant

Ellen Gobbi
Jonathan Goldfield

Scott Hannula
Jonathan Harris
Claire Koffman
Martin Korinow
Rachel Kotlyar

Jonathan Lis
Allison Paul

Steven Robotnick
Irwin Rosenston

Judi Rutstein
Eli Sugarman

Andy Twomey

Happy Birthday!
Temple Committees

Contact LisaAnthony or any of the
chairs below to join a committee.

Adult Education Lynn DreyfussMartin
Sandra Venner

Antiracism Karen Godek
Budget Judd Nathan
Chesed Sharyn Russell
Communications Paula Breger
Dues KevinMiller
Fundraising In need of chair
HaSifriyah (Library) Paula Breger
House In need of chair
Investment Judd Nathan
Membership Outreach Jennifer Lampron
Music Rachel Hanson
PTO Lisa Desberg
Religious Practices Sandra Kassin-Deardorff
Religious School Andi Hannula
Renovations KevinMiller
Security In need of chair
Social Scott Hannula
Social Action Lisa Herzl
Trusts/Wills/Bequests In need of chair
Windows to the Future In need of chair

Temple Leadership andAdministration 2022–2023

Executive Committee

Jennifer Lampron President
Scott Hannula Secretary
Paula Breger Assistant Secretary
Judd Nathan Treasurer
Loren Goldstein Past President

Board of Directors

Shelly Gladstein 2023
Karen Godek 2023
Rachel Hanson 2023
Lisa Herzl 2023
Sandra Kassin-Deardorff 2023
Joy Silvey 2023

TempleAdministration

Vera Broekhuysen,Cantor CantorB@TempleEmanu-El.org
Ira L. Korinow,Rabbi Emeritus RabbiK@TempleEmanu-El.org
LisaA.Anthony, ExecutiveAdministrator Office@TempleEmanu-El.org
Paula Breger,Communications Director Communications@TempleEmanu-El.org
Lynn DreyfussMartin, Religious SchoolAdministrativeAssistant RSAdminAsst@TempleEmanu-El.org
Sheila Brown,Bookkeeper Bookkeeper@TempleEmanu-El.org

978.373.3861 | www.TempleEmanu-El.org

TEMPLE COMMUNITY

BRODY FAMILY FUND
Pearl Shyavitz, in loving memory of her grandfather Morris Brody on his yahrzeit
CANTOR MUSIC FUND
Ross and Amy Moldoff, in loving memory of her father, Jacob “Jack” Price; in appreciation of Cantor Vera; and in honor of the
birth of their granddaughter Betty Elisse Esses, daughter of Allison and Abraham Esses
Trudy and Mitch Zakin, in loving memory of Jacob “Jack” Price
CLERGY DISCRETIONARY FUND
Ann and Michael Jacobson, in appreciation of Cantor Vera
Karen Godek, in honor of Jacqueline Lampron becoming a bat mitzvah
DR. HAROLD S. COHEN AND FAMILY FUND
Ronnie Cohen, in loving memory of her husband, Harold Cohen, on his yahrzeit, and in loving memory of Dr. Irwin Lebow
COWAN FAMILY CONTINUITY FUND
In loving memory of Larry Cowan, former Temple president, treasurer, and board member
Paula Breger and David Belsky
Nancy and Michael LaFleur
Trudy and Mitch Zakin
Karen, Ilana, and Hannah Jacobs
Gerald and Pearl Shyavitz
Stephen Smulski and Meryl Mandell
Rita and Jonathan Harris
Andrea Rosebach
Shelly Gladstein
Jennifer, Derik, Jocelyne, and Jacqueline Lampron

SAMUEL & SOPHIE FLEET FUND
Pamela Manzi Healy, in memory of her grandmother Sophie Fleet on her yahrzeit
JACK AND MINNA GORDON FUND
Leo Gordon, in memory of his father, Jack Gordon, on his yahrzeit
JEWISH CONTINUITY FUND
Michael and Amy Sherr, in honor of Ann and Michael Jacobson on the marriage of their son Ari to Anupama Pillalamarri; in loving
memory of Jacob “Jack” Price; in honor of Jennifer Lampron being elected president of Temple Emanu-El; in honor of Jennifer
and Derik Lampron on the bat mitzvah of their daughter Jacqueline Lampron; and in loving memory of Larry Cowan
Jennifer, Derik, Jocelyne, and Jacqueline Lampron, in honor of Shoshana Dodge, Paul Fitts, Karen Godek, Ann Jacobson, Judy
Kroner, Ándrea Pentabona, Sharyn Russell, and Joy Silvey becoming b’nei mitzvah; in honor of Sandra Kassin-Deardorff on
receiving the Jerome and Selma Rosengard Memorial Award; in honor of Claire Breger-Belsky on receiving the Janet Kapp Kopel
Volunteer of the Year Award; in honor of Nancy LaFleur on her retirement; in honor of Loren Goldstein for his years of service
as president of Temple Emanu-El; and in loving memory of Jacob “Jack” Price
Trudy and Mitch Zakin, in loving memory of his mother, Betty Zakin, on her yahrzeit
Glenn Dansker, in appreciation
Robin Zaremba, in loving memory of Jacob “Jack” Price and in honor of Nancy LaFleur on her retirement
Pamela Burrill, in appreciation
Connie Mencis, in loving memory of Larry Cowan
Phillips, Gerstein & Channen LLP, in loving memory of Larry Cowan
Wendy Wise, Donald Chabot, and W. Huston Chabot, in honor of Trudy and Mitch Zakin on their son Michael receiving the
Outstanding Academic Achievement Award upon receiving the Tepper Master of Science Business Analytics Program Degree at
Carnegie Mellon University
RICHARD & MIRIAM LEWIS FUND
Miriam Lewis Levinson, in loving memory of her husband, Harry Levinson, on his yahrzeit
DAVIDA & SHELDON MERKER FAMILY FUND
Ben Merker, in loving memory of his grandmother Lena Vinecour on her yahrzeit and in loving memory of Sandra J. Bernstein
BEN AND MOLLIE MERSHON FAMILY FUND
Irma Mershon, in loving memory of her husband, Herbert Mershon, on his yahrzeit

Edward Kotzen
Susan Solomon
Nancy Langevin
Jackie Berman
Robyn Mudarri
Ben Merker
Robin Zaremba
Alison and Peter Barnes
Mitch and Judy Kroner

DONATIONS

mailto:CantorB@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:RabbiK@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:Office@TempleEmanu-El.org
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https://www.TempleEmanu-El.org


PASSOVER FUNDRAISER
Jennifer Fitts
Rose Jane Sulman
ABRAHAM & ESTHER ROSEN FUND
Mitch and Judy Kroner, in honor of Shirley Holber’s special birthday
RUTSTEIN-FINKELSTEIN FUND
Jules and Judi Rustein, in loving memory of his mother and sister, Reba and Mary Jo Rutstein, on their yahrzeits
MOSES SHYAVITZ FUND
Gerald Shyavitz, in loving memory of his uncle Irving Shyavitz on his yahrzeit
LUCILLE AND OSCAR TRAISTER FUND
Richard Traister, in loving memory of his brother David Traister and his grandmother Eva E. Grad on their yahrzeits
ALLAN M. TYE FUND
Theodore Tye, in loving memory of his grandfather Samuel Tye on his yahrzeit
ADELINE B. WATNICK RELIGIOUS SCHOOL CHILDREN’S FUND
Lynn Dreyfuss Martin, in loving memory of Larry Cowan
YAHRZEIT FUND
Gerda Kalman, in loving memory of her husband, Chaim Aaron Kalman, on his yahrzeit
Julie Ann Einhorn, in loving memory of her husband, Scott Einhorn, on his yahrzeit
Jerold Zelinsky, in loving memory of his father and mother, Edith and Allen Zelinsky, on their yahrzeits
Marc Klein, in loving memory of his father, Charles Klein, on his yahrzeit
Barbara Berkovich, in loving memory of her sister Adele Ash and in loving memory of her daughter and mother-in-law, Letty and
Lena Berkovich, on their yahrzeits
Andrea Rosebach, in loving memory of her father, Walter Sinsheimer, on his yahrzeit
Irving Freedman, in loving memory of his mother, Mildred Freedman, on her yahrzeit, and in loving memory of his uncle William
Levine on his yahrzeit
Teresa Brugman, in loving memory of her mother-in-law Ruth Bender on her yahrzeit
H. David Reines, in loving memory of his wife, Gail Sarah Reines, on her yahrzeit
Barbara Casten, in loving memory of her father-in-law, Maurice Casten, on his yahrzeit
Martin Glick, in loving memory of his father, Leo Glick, on his yahrzeit
Sherry Graham, in loving memory of her sister Wendy B. Johnston on her yahrzeit
Debbie Kule, in loving memory of her husband, Alan Mark Kule, on his yahrzeit
Roberta Glazer, in loving memory of her mother, Blanche Gretsky, on her yahrzeit
Joyce Cohen, in loving memory of Adele Ash
Stephen Phillips, in loving memory of his grandmother Kathryn F. Phillips on her yahrzeit
Brian Gordon, in loving memory of his aunt Geraldine Gordon Lisker on her yahrzeit
Harriet Dechowitz, in loving memory of her sister Bonita J. Coltin on her yahrzeit
Lynn Dreyfuss Martin, in loving memory of her mother, Lenore Schulman Dreyfuss, on her yahrzeit.
Fred Coltin, in loving memory of his sister Bonita J. Coltin on her yahrzeit
Karen Godek, in loving memory of her grandfather John Goldberg on his yahrzeit

DONATIONS SOCIAL ACTION

Sacred Hearts Food Pantry
Church Parking Lot (Next to 6 CarletonAvenue,Bradford)

Drop off
Monday–Friday (8:15–11:00 am)

Pick up for those in need
Monday,Wednesday, and Friday (8:15–11:00 am)

Since the start of the pandemic,SacredHearts Parish
Food Pantry has expanded from helping 250 to 300
families a week to over 1,100 families each week.
Many families in our area are now out of work and
facing financial crisis.The Sacred Hearts Food Pantry
gives a helping hand to those in need.

Please consider donating these
nonperishable items: canned
beans, one-pound bags of rice,
peanut butter, jelly, canned tuna,
canned chicken, cereal, boxed
macaroni and cheese, tomato
sauce, pasta sauce, crackers,
paper towels, toilet paper, and
diapers (sizes 3, 4, and 5).

We are a welcoming, diverse, Reform, sacred community
committed to embracing and implementing the principles of tikkun olam.

Through prayer, study, and social interactions,
we honor and share our Judaic values across all generations.

https://donorbox.org/donate-to-temple-emanu-el
https://donorbox.org/donate-to-temple-emanu-el
https://donatenow.networkforgood.org/EmmausInc
mailto:lherzl@gmail.com
https://www.ruthshouse.org


To receive help in your time of need,
call one of the following LHH coordinators:

Cantor Vera 978.373.3861
Sharyn Russell 978.372.5777
Lisa Anthony 978.373.3861

Trusts, Wills, and Bequests

If you are interested in discussing
gift and naming opportunities, please contact
Cantor Vera (CantorB@TempleEmanu-El.org)

or
Lisa (office@TempleEmanu-El.org).

Thank you!

It is a widely observed Jewish tradition to
commemorate the passing of a loved one by
memorializing those that have departed with a
yahrzeit plaque on a dedicated memorial wall.

At Temple Emanu-El, these plaques are lit on
the yahrzeit, or anniversary of death, and for
Yizkor services.

Plaques are inscribed with the name of the
deceased in both English and Hebrew as well
as the date of the person's death. They are
available to view whenever the sanctuary is
open.

The one-time cost of the plaque is $300. To
purchase a plaque in honor of a departed loved
one, please contact Lisa or Cantor Vera at
978.373.3861.

Honor Your Father and Your Mother

August 6
9th of Av
William Bendetson
Howard Boyle
Robert Breger
Jacob Brindis
Louis Coltin
Lillian Densen
Leo Goldberg
Vinson W. Grad
Irving Halpern
Lester Karelis
Sarah Kladky
Hyman Klickstein
Louis Leavitt
Ada Mandell
Emma Polakewich

August 12 & 13
16th of Av
Marvin Bakerman
Ned Brody
Annette Burakoff
Matilda Cohen
Clara Freedlender
Louis Gorevitz
Nancy Shyavitz Holcer
Jean Jacobson
Dr. Henry Kapp
Max Karelis
Saul Karelis
Richard Lewis
David Mayblum
Harry Mayblum
Mollie Mencis
Victor Rome
Harry Rutstein
Joseph Edward Rutstein
Rebecca Shafmaster

August 20
23rd of Av
Bessie Cowan
Abraham Douglas
Minnie Fischer
Arnold Goldstein
Percy Greene
William Herman
Phillip Holtz
Miriam Kesslen
Morris Kleven
Dorothy Kroner
Zena Lang
Dr. Robert Miller
Bessie Newman
Lester Ornsteen
Arthur Shapiro
Louis Stahl
Rose A. Swartz

August 27
30th of Av
Bessie Abel
Frances Bender
hyllis Brindis
Frieda Barr Caplin
Ida Dine
Oliver Fitts
Jacob Forman
Benjamin Grad
Francene Neustadt
Harold Novick
Lena Pearl
Elwyn Saviet
Freda Schultz
Eva Siegal
Harry Steinberg
Marsha Britva Stonehouse
Louis Traister
Gertrude Waks
Rose Weksein

REMEMBERING THOSE AT YAHRZEIT

August

Early September

August 2 SpiritedAgingTogether 10:00 am
August 3 Choir Rehearsal 7:00 pm
August 5 Tot Shabbat Evening Service 6:00 pm
August 6 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Israel Chavurah noon
Tisha b’Av Service 7:30 pm

August 7 Tisha b’Av Public Lament 6:00 pm
August 10 Executive CommitteeMeeting 7:00 pm
August 11 Choir Rehearsal 7:00 pm
August 12 Shabbat Evening Service (Rabbi Micah Shapiro) 7:00 pm
August 13 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm
August 17 Choir Rehearsal 7:00 pm
August 20 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Weekly Parashah Study noon
August 24 Religious Practices CommitteeMeeting 7:30 pm
August 27 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm
August 28 Choir Rehearsal 7:00 pm

ElulWriting with Cantor Vera Begins
August 31 Faculty Orientation 4:00 pm

BoardMeeting 7:00 pm

September 3 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am
Israel Chavurah noon

September 6 SpiritedAgingTogether 10:00 am
September 7 Religious Practices CommitteeMeeting 7:30 pm
September 8 Introduction to Judaism 7:30 pm
September 9 Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 pm
September 10 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm
September 11 First Day of Religious School 9:00 am

Open House 9:00 am
Choir Rehearsal 7:00 pm

MONTH AT A GLANCE

mailto:CantorB@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:office@TempleEmanu-El.org


PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS

TOLL FREE: 866.99.DEPOT
LOCAL: 603.222.9066

Got a “Trashy” Question?
For an answer or FREE price quote!

Visit us at www.DumpsterDepot.com

Waste Recycling Services

Cowan Insurance Agency, Inc.
Service by People, Not Voice Mail!

Specializing in
Business & Personal Insurance

Phone: 978.372.1451

359 Main Street E-mail: cowanins@tiac.net
Haverhill, MA 01830 Fax: 978.521.4669
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978-482-6063 gfred2020@aol.com

Frederick Law Offices, P.C.
Glenn A. Frederick

Attorney
65A Flagship Drive

North Andover, MA 01845

Estate Planning and Administration
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